FOSTON & THORNTON-LE-CLAY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF EXTRAORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 
ON THURSDAY 20 MAY 2021 AT 6.00PM IN THE GROUNDS OF THE FIRS, LOW STREET, THORNTON-LE-CLAY (by kind permission of Parish Councillor Chris Walker)
Councillors Present: 
Evelyn Conlon   
Christine Walker  
David Johnson 
Paul Readey 


Public present:         between 30 and 40 people  
Prior to the start of the meeting the Chairman gave a disclaimer that everyone was present at their own risk. She also explained that the meeting was being held outdoors in line with covid-19 guidelines and that it was not possible to do a covid risk assessment for indoors for the number of people expected to be present. She asked that everyone social distance or wear masks.
22/23a
To receive apologies for absence given in advance of the meeting: 

Parish Councillors Calum Balding, Simon Burton and Bryan Pillow and the Parish Clerk Fiona Hill
22/23b
To consider the approval of reasons given for absence: 





Resolved – Approved (Unanimous) 



22/24
To record declarations of interest in items on the agenda: None
22/25
Public comment – The Chairman gave a brief overview of an ACV after which members of the public spoke in accordance with Standing Orders - time limited to 1 minute at the discretion of the Chairman.
22/26 
To discuss possible nomination of White Swan Inn as an Asset of Community Value (ACV)


After a discussion it was unanimously agreed to apply to register an ACV with Ryedale District Council.


Proposed: Cllr Paul Readey
Seconded: Cllr Evelyn Conlon

Covid -19 Risk Assessment for EGM Parish Council on 20 May 2021

       The meeting will be held outdoors in the grounds of The Firs, Low St, Thornton-le-Clay.

The 4 councillors to be present will be seated 2m apart with their backs against the wall. Public will stand on 3 sides around them, socially distanced & wearing masks if they wish. If more than one row of people then extra rows must stand 2m behind the first row. The first row of people will be at least 3m or more away from councillors.

.

Entrance to the meeting is through the 12m wide gateway into the grounds. There are no pinch points less than 12m wide on the way to where the meeting is to take place. Exit will be via the same way after the meeting. Whilst most people will walk to the meeting, any cars will be parked on the public roadside.
Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


